September OPR PAC meeting minutes

Monday, September 24, 2012
Start Time: 7:15

· Emelinda Marrero chaired the meeting

· Introduction of PAC: Krista Sullivan-Treasurer, Jeanne Destito-Secretary, Mr. Fortin

· Review of the minutes from May 2012. Motion to accept. Minutes were accepted.
· Treasurer’s report was presented by Krista Sullivan. Motion to accept. Minutes were accepted.
· 10 interactive whiteboards were purchased and now there is one for every classroom. The DPW has been putting them up and should be finished with them all by mid October. We would still like to purchase one for the Art Room. 
· Document cameras are very helpful in the classrooms. The cost is about $570 each and we need about 10 more.
· Krista requested to have an increase in the Technology budget from $13,500 to $15,000 added to the minutes for a vote in the October meeting. Motion to accept. Accepted.
Principle Comments:

· ~The kids are off to a great start! Give them a big “thank you” from Mr. Fortin. He is very impressed. 
· New Staff:

~Alyssa Kirk is teaching half day kindergarten and then travels to Elm in the afternoon.
~Kara O’Connell is the shared guidance counselor between OPR and Boyden. She was our long term sub last year.

~Meghan Kelly is teaching 5th grade

~Carolyn Levitan is our occupational therapist
  Lisa McAdams is our new Tech Support Specialist
· Math Corps

The program was started a couple of years ago.  It allows small groups of children to play enrichment games with an adult to enhance math in our school.  We are looking to expand the program, but need a coordinator.   Please let Mr. Fortin know if you are interested in helping.
· Walk to School Day will be on October 5th with no rain date.  Families are encouraged to walk to school rather than drive or take a bus.  Families that live far from the school can park at Bird Park (Polley Lane lot) and walk to school from there.  Then Dr. Orphan (a local chiropractor) will show the kids stretching techniques.  Grades 2-5 will then walk through Meadow Ridge neighborhood while kindergarten and first graders will walk on Pontiac Lane and around school grounds.

· Emailing Home: Mr. Fortin would like to send all important documents home via email. You can go to the OPR website, click on Principal’s email list and fill in the blanks to be added to the distribution list. It is very easy.
· MCAS Results will be going home with 4th and 5th graders this Thursday (9/27).

Old Business
· Motion to accept Karen Hamilton as PAC Co-Chair. Motion Accepted
· Julie Brennan from Elm Street PAC attended the meeting to discuss the pros of OPR becoming a 501c3 Non Profit Organization. We would need to become a corporation and then file forms with the IRS. Julie offered to help and give us the links/forms that we need. Some pros would be that any donations made to the OPR PAC will now be tax deductible and some companies would be more willing to match donations because they can write it off on their taxes.

Process:

~The start up cost to become a 501c3 is about $1,000 in filing fees. We would then establish a corporation, draft bylaws, and file the forms.  We would then file with the Secretary of the State to receive a certificate of solicitation.

We would then need to file a tax return with the IRS every year.

The annual fees will be about $50 per year after the initial start-up.

~OPR will also become exempt from paying sales tax as a non-profit organization.

~Motion to put 501c status on the agenda for October’s meeting for a vote to approve. Motion accepted

PAC Fundraising events:

· Mum Sale-Mums were sold at the open house. 
· Photography Fundraiser: Nothing in the works yet. Looking for a new photographer. May need to postpone until the spring.
· Girl’s Night Out: November 29th from 6-9 at the Norwood Elks. The hall was donated by a parent so all proceeds from the event will go to OPR PAC for technology.

· KidStuff Coupon Books: Books will be going out this week and are $25 each. The school will then receive 50% or more for each book sold.

· Yankee Candle: Chris Schlittler and Denise Sullivan are coordinating.  
· Docent: Ann Walsh is the Docent coordinator.  This is a parent-run program.  It begins in the middle of second grade and continues into grades 3-5.  Fourth grade needs volunteers badly or the program will not be able to run.  There is a meeting once per month.  Lessons are prepared and taught to the docent, who then teaches it to the class.  Our Docent program is one of the best in the country.
· Friendship Directory: Natasha Lessard is just about finished and the books should be out in mid October.

· SCRIP: Marie Schmidt is looking to form a small committee to help come up with ideas on how to raise more money. A “hard copy” order form will be sent home every month from now on rather than via email.
· Book Fair: Claudia Webster will coordinate.  Mrs. Zozula (OPR Reading Specialist) will coordinate ordering the books.  The Book Fair will take place in late October to early November during Parent/Teacher Conferences.  The children will be able to “browse” for a week and make a wish list. Parents are then able to purchase books during conferences or send the money to school for the kids to buy. Volunteers are very much needed to help with set up and also during conferences.
· What’s It Like: Children in the 3rd grade can learn hands on about what it would be like to have a physical disability. The children are able to use wheelchairs, scooters to teach empathy and awareness.  The visual and hearing session will take place for 2nd and 3rd graders in the fall/early winter.
· School Council: Kate Murray has volunteered to be our 3rd parent in the Student Council. Motion to accept. Accepted. The first meeting will be on October 10th from 3-4:15. Every public school in the US has to have a school governance council. The council meets one time per month to go over things that are happening at the school. 
· Math and Science Night: Volunteers are needed to help run the games. This event cannot run without parent volunteers, so please contact Mr. Fortin if you can help.

New Business

· Technology: Danielle Aikens volunteered to coordinate Flocking. Flocking is when you put several flamingos on a fellow student’s yard.  That family then will pay $10 to have them removed and an additional charge to “Flock a friend.”  There is an authorization form sent to families to ensure that they approve of their yard being “flocked”.
· Stay on the Half Day:  We are in need of someone to coordinate Stay on the Half Day. Last year we charged $25 per student (with a discounted rate for siblings) and we raise about $3,700 in total. This is a wonderful fundraiser for technology, but NEEDS someone to chair it. Please let Mr. Fortin know if you can help out. Looking to have one on December 14th and March 8th. 
· Database Manager:  The cost is $199 per year. Natasha Lessar d (Friendship Directory coordinator) said that it would be nearly impossible to do the directories without the Manager Database. Motion to add it to the minutes for October vote. Motion to accept. Accepted
· Stop and Shop A+ and Big Y: OPR received about $2,000 last year from Stop and Shop. All you need to do is register your card online. 

· Reminder from Mr. Fortin that anyone volunteering in the classrooms or on field trips must have an up to date CORI check on file. They need to be done every 3 years. Please check with the office to be sure that yours is current.

8:22 Meeting adjourned

Next PAC Meeting will be Thursday, October 18th

